An emergency town board meeting of the Town of Addison was held on Tuesday, September 1st, 2020 at 6:00pm at 21 Main St. The following people were present:

Supervisor David Miller
Councilperson Alice Weale
Councilperson Brandon Conklin
Councilperson John Lyons
Councilperson Jack Thompson
Attorney Craig Patrick - absent

Town Clerk Vacant
Assessor Teresa Lyons
Hwy Super. Jeff BeGell
Deputy Clerk Vacant

Bookkeeper Betty Machuga - absent

Town Justice Yvonne Burton Robin Carr

Supervisor Miller called the meeting to order at 6:00pm asking all to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

**EMERGENCY BUSINESS:** Supervisor Miller presented a Letter of Resignation from both the Town Clerk Jennifer L. Kuhn and Deputy Clerk Mary Jo Ames.

Motion by Supervisor Miller, seconded by Councilperson Thompson to appoint Robin A Carr as Town Clerk and Tax Collector for the Town of Addison through the end of the calendar year, December 31, 2020.

Aves: Miller, Thompson, Conklin, Lyons, and Weale

Nayes: None

Carr sworn in by Town Justice.

**NEW BUSINESS:** Supervisor Miller brought up the question of who could they get to train Carr, possibly previous Town Clerk, Betty Machuga. Legality questioned and discussion dropped till future meeting.

**EXECUTIVE SESSION:** None

**ADJOURNMENT:** Motion by Councilperson Thompson, seconded by Councilperson Weale, that the meeting be adjourned at 6:19pm.

Ayes: Miller, Weale, Thompson, Conklin, Lyons

Navs: None

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin A Carr Town Clerk

NEXT MEETING: Monday, September 21, 2020 at 7pm 21 Mail St.